
ST MARY & ST ALBAN  

HALIFAX 
PARISH CLERGY: Fr. Martin Kelly, Deacon John Walsh 

St. Mary’s Presbytery, 2 Clarence Street, Halifax, HX1 5DH  

Tel: 01422 352141  Email: office.stmary.halifax@dioceseofleeds.org.uk  Website: www.stmaryshalifax.com 

St. Mary’s Church, Gibbet Street, Halifax   HX1 5DH   St. Alban’s Church, Abbey Walk South, Huddersfield Rd. Halifax HX3 0AZ 
St. Mary’s Catholic Primary School  01422-362365      All Saints Catholic College, Huddersfield 01484 426466 

THE TWENTY EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
11TH OCTOBER 2020 

Day Time Intention 

Sunday 11th October—Twenty Eighth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 
 

9:00a.m. (L) 
11:00a.m.(L) 
1:00p.m. 
6:00p.m. 

Mgr Anthony B Boylan 
Annie Maguire 
Polish Mass 
For the Parish 

Monday  12th—St Wilfrid No Mass  

Tuesday 13th—-St Edward the Confessor No Mass  

Wednesday 14th—Weekday in Ordinary Time 9:30a.m. Carole Anne Horan 

Thursday 15th —St Teresa of Jesus (of Avila) 9:30a.m.  Bernard Corcoran 

Friday 16th—St Margaret Mary Alacoque No Mass  

Saturday 17th— St Ignatius of Antioch 12:15p.m. Doreen Terry 

MASSES CELEBRATED LIVE IN ST MARY’S BY BOOKING THROUGH THE 

 PARISH WEBSITE AND LIVE STREAMED (L) VIA YOU TUBE 

Please pray for all those who have died recently and for  Bishop David Konstant, Fr John Quirke 
and all those whose anniversaries occur at this time. 

  

PRAYER LIST 
Lizzie Lees, 

Margaret Thomson, 
Margaret Burke,  

John Wallis,  
Millie Haigh,  

David Murphy,  
Peter Fekete,  

Fawzia Mohamed,  
William Long,  

Sonya Box,  
Julie Simpson,  

Charlotte Fitzpatrick, 
Kathleen Knapton,  

Peter Carolan,  
Peter Smith,  

David Hopkinson,  
Julie Hall,  

Moya Andrew,  
Tony Lennon,  

Suzanne Peaker,  
Rose Marie Rothery,  

Larry Byrne,  
Eddie Casey,  

Winnie Whelan,  
Kathleen Hannan,  
Nancy McGrath,  
Eleanor Foran,  

Maureen Colleran,  
Pat Reynolds and all the 
sick and housebound of 
the parish, their families 
and those who care for 

them. 

MASSES RECEIVED: Bernard Corcoran, Doreen Terry.  

ATTENDING MASS 
PLEASE NOTE that everyone, except those with a legitimate exemption, will be required to wear a  

Face Mask or Covering while in church during Mass and Exposition. 
The capacity of the church is reduced due to social distancing measures. It is also necessary for us to keep a record of those 

who have attended Mass at St Mary’s in order to cooperate with the government’s track and trace programme.  
Therefore it will be necessary to book a place at each individual Mass. There is an online booking system which is accessi-

ble via the parish website.  
For individual registrations, simply secure a seat by registering for a single ticket. For Households (or social bubbles) 
of 2, 3 or 4 people only 1 ticket is required. For Households (or social bubbles) of  5 or more - 2 tickets are required. 
Should you wish to attend Mass on more than one occasion in the week please feel free to do so and book for each 

individual time. 
There will be stewards on duty at each Mass. Please follow the instructions of the stewards at all times. Due to the need for 

Hand Sanitising on entry and for the Stewards to show you to your place, please try to come in good time. Please do not leave 
your place until asked to do so by the stewards 

PERMANENT DIACONATE:  
I am delighted to announce that Bishop Marcus has accepted Paul Coates to study for the permanent diaconate for 

the diocese. Please keep Paul in your prayers as he begins this four year period of study and discernment. 

TODAY is a day of Prayer for Prisoners and their Dependants. 



 

FROM SUNDAY 25TH OCTOBER THE 9:00 SUNDAY MASS AT ST MARY’S  
WILL REVERT TO 9:30 (Still at St Mary’s) 

 
EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT AND 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION.  
There will be Exposition from 11 to Noon on Saturday and the Sacrament of Reconciliation will be available. 

PRAYER GROUP   
Wednesday at 7pm: The Rosary-Zoom Meeting 882 976 305  Password 7riK44   

SVP  
Anyone who needs to get in touch with the SVP in the Parish can now call 07512 011 440.  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 
On the Parish website there is a link on the Home Page to details of this week’s Children’s Liturgy activities. 

There are additional Children’s Resources via the Parish Life tab at the top of the Home Page. 

 
MISSIO (RED MISSION BOXES) 

NEXT SUNDAY IS WORLD MISSION SUNDAY, when the Holy Father invites all Catholics to contribute to a special collection for 
Missio, his charity for world mission. Please support Missio in helping missionaries to work alongside communities throughout the world 

that are poor or in need, regardless of their background or belief. Join in on this special day, that unites Catholics all over the world in 
prayer and celebration of our Church’s mission to share God’s love with all people  

‘Here I am, send me!’.  
Please call 020 7821 9755 (office hours) or visit Missio’s website to give a single gift, set up a Direct Debit  

and Gift Aid your donation, if possible: 
missio.org.uk Thank you. 

 
THE GATHERING PLACE FOOD BANK (EBENEZER) 

The monthly collection of Food and Domestic Goods for the Gathering Place will take place during next week up to Sunday18th.  
You can bring donations to any Mass and the stewards will ensure that they are kept before being taken to the Food Bank 

 
SOCIETY FOR THE PROTECTION OF UNBORN CHILDREN 

Help stop DIY abortions. 
During the Coronavirus pandemic unborn babies and their mothers have been at even greater risk of abortion.  
The Government’s “pills through the post”, brought in as Covid measure, means that over 23,000 women in  

England and Wales aborted their baby at home during lockdown.  
Please help us to spread the truth about DIY abortion and save women and babies from the tragedy of abortion. 

Will you deliver pro-life information leaflets about DIY abortions door-to-door in your area? Every leaflet could make the difference to a 
vulnerable woman and save a baby’s life. Please go to our website to learn more and order some leaflets.  

Or you can order leaflets by calling SPUC on 020 7091 7091. 
Sign the petition to save the right to save lives 

Pro-abortion MPs in Parliament want to stop pregnant women getting help outside abortion clinics by calling for buffer zones.  
SPUC is campaigning to save the right for peaceful pro-life vigils to take place. Hundreds of children are alive today in this country  
because their mother met a loving pro-life person just before they walked into the abortion clinic. We must protect this vital work. 

Please sign our petition to save the right to save lives. It only takes a minute of your time, but it could mean a lifetime for an unborn baby. 
You can sign the petition here: https://spuc.org.uk/SaveTheRightToSaveLives 

  
FROM THE DIOCESE 

PERSONAL ASSISTANT TO THE CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER: Based at Hinsley Hall.  
Excellent opportunity for an experienced PA or Executive Assistant to join the Executive Team providing administrative 
support across our Diocese.  Job description available via  www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk/vacancies. For more details please 

contact Jo-anne.hughes@dioceseofleeds.org.uk or Jacqui.atkinson@dioceseofleeds.org.uk   
CV with a covering letter may be submitted to recruitment@dioceseofleeds.org.uk  

at any time before the closing date: Friday, 23 October 2020.  
 

CATHOLIC CARE VACANCY: Harrison Crescent. Residential Child Care Worker / Assistant Child Care Worker & Care 
Bank. 3 Full Time hours & 1 (part time) 18.5 hours Salary S.P. 2 - 11 currently £18,198 - £21.748  pro rata. Closing 

Date:           16th October 2020. To apply please visit our website www.Catholic-Care.org.uk or call 0113 3885400 to request 
an application form. 

 
****************************** 

Mass Offerings, Notices and News Items for the Parish Bulletin should be given to Fr Martin or Deacon John by 
Wednesday evening at the latest. Notices and News Items but not Mass Intentions can be sent to  

John Coates  (01422 360469 or  jbcoates@btinternet.com) again by Wednesday evening.  
The Parish Safeguarding Representative is Clare O’Neill (07792147620  psr.coneill@dioceseofleeds.org.uk) 

Leeds Diocese Charity Registration No. 249404 
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